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MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
November 5, 2009

1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:08 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock, Fred Dickey, Dave Kinley, and Alan Silviera.

b) City Staff Present:

John Cerini and Jim Haussener.

c) Council Members Present:
Tom Bartee called to apologize for not being in attendance
3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of August 6, 2009 were approved as written.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) None

6) NEW BUSINESS

a) none
7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security –A report for 2009 to date was distributed to the Committee.  Some questions were raised by Committee Members.
b) Parcels “A,” “B,” and “C” – The Committee continued to express its concern with what was happening or not with regards to these parcels and if nothing was happening could the Marina take them over.
c)
State Lands Fund Report – Chair Kinley reported he had further conversations with Grace Kato at the State Lands Commission concerning just what parcels are within the “tidelands trust.”  John Cerini expressed an interest in knowing this as well.
d)
Launch Ramp Dredging – No update.

e)
Electric Sub-meters – Jim Haussener reported that J-dock should be completed in early spring and K-dock in late spring.  A question was raised about when would berthers be charged Jim Haussener responded at this time staff was planning on instituting charging effective July 1st, but that the Committee would be involved in the process and the City Council would have to approve any proposal.
f)
Marketing – Jim Haussener asked for the Committee’s thoughts on having a both at the International Sportsmen’s Exposition in Sacramento in January.  The Committee was not receptive to the idea.  The Committee discussed the ideas of being on the “Auto Row” Sign, having banners on Mare Island Way, and having a combined boat and car show with a group such as “Boyz Under the Hood.”
g)
Allocations – John Cerini reported on Maintenance Division allocations and that it was being proposed to shift some allocation funds back to the Marina next year for contract support.  John touched on the improvements to the landscaping and its thoughts that if someone doesn’t get satisfactory service they should look elsewhere for the service.
h)
Launch Ramp Wash Down and Fees – Jim Haussener reported that staff had requested quotes to install electricity for a token operated system to control water use and that the water usage was being tracked.  Based on the costs of installing a token system and the cost of the water it was decided that it was not cost effective at this time to install a system, however, the water usage would continue to be checked.  He also reported on what other non-manned launched ramps were doing to charge a fee for launching.  A boater would pay a fee either annually or daily.  If the fee was paid daily, the fee would go into a lock box known as an Iron Ranger and a receipt would go on the vehicle dash.  Marina staff would collect the fees.  The Committee thought charging for the launch ramp was a good idea.
i)
The Committee decided to have their next Meeting on Thursday, January 7, 2010.

8) COMMUNITY FORUM

a) none
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a) Occupancy Report – The monthly occupancy report was handed out.

b) Miscellaneous Staff Comments – John Cerini reported that staff was working on a five year budget projection for the Marina.
10) CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MEMBER’S REPORTS/ AGENDA REQUESTS

a)  none.
11) LIAISON COMMENTS

a) none
12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

